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Tom Steen, individually and on behalf of all others similarly situated, v. The New London 
Hospital Association, Inc., Case No. 217-2021-CV-00281. 

If you were mailed a notice by New London Hospital regarding a data incident that occurred on 
or about July 30, 2020, you may be eligible for compensation and credit monitoring.  

A court authorized this notice. It is not a solicitation from a lawyer.  

A settlement has been reached in a class action lawsuit against New London Hospital 
Association, Inc. d/b/a New London Hospital and Newport Health Center (“New London 
Hospital”) relating to the potential compromise of private information of current and/or former 
patients of New London Hospital on or about July 30, 2020 (the “Data Incident”). New London 
Hospital denies all of the claims and says it did not do anything wrong. This class settlement has 
been preliminarily approved by the court.  

Who is Included? New London Hospital records show you received a notification from New 
London Hospital of the Data Incident, and, therefore, you are included in this Settlement as a 
“Settlement Class Member.” 

Settlement Benefits. All Settlement Class Members will be provided access to three bureau (3B) 
credit monitoring services for a period of two years from the Effective Date of the Settlement 
without the need to submit a Claim Form. A link with a redeemable code to be used after the 
court grants final approval of the settlement is provided below.  

    Link: [Link] 

    Redemption Code: [Redemption Code] 

The Settlement also provides two types of payments to people who submit valid claims: 1) 
reimbursement of up to $500.00 for documented out-of-pocket losses, a statutory benefit of 
$125.00 and/or up to five hours of attested to lost time at $20 per hour that resulted from the 
Data Incident; and 2) reimbursement of up to $5,000.00 for documented extraordinary losses 
arising from misuse or fraud which were more likely than not caused by the Data Incident.  

The Only Way to Receive Monetary Compensation is to File a Claim. To file online or to get 
a Claim Form, visit the website at www. NLHdatasettlement.com, or write to the New London 
Hospital Claims Administrator, PO Box 59479, Philadelphia, PA 10102-9479.  The claim 
deadline is January 8, 2023. Your unique Login and Password on this Notice will be required to 
file a claim.  

Login: XXXXXX          Password: XXXXXX 

Other Options. If you do nothing, you will remain in the class, you will not be eligible for 
benefits, and you will be bound by the decisions of the Court and give up your rights to sue New 
London Hospital for the claims resolved by this Settlement. If you do not want to be legally 
bound by the Settlement, you must exclude yourself by December 7, 2022. If you stay in the 
Settlement, you may object to it by December 7, 2022. A more detailed notice is available to 
explain how to exclude yourself or object. Please visit the website at 

http://www.__________.com/
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www.NLHdatasettlement.com for a copy of the more detailed notice. On January 27, 2023, the 
Court will hold a Final Approval Hearing to determine whether to approve the Settlement, 
Settlement Class Counsel’s request for payment of attorneys’ fees and expenses and a named 
representative incentive award for the Representative Plaintiff.  

www. NLHdatasettlement.com  

 

http://www.nlhdatasettlement.com/

